

Dear Members,

First and foremost, we hope that you and your loved ones are safe and healthy. We have received questions from the community about if and how COVID-19 will change the way we operate our venue. After careful consideration, I am excited to let you know that we plan to reopen while following CDC guidance to protect our swimmers, staff, and our community.

The health and safety of our staff and members remains our highest priority. Below you will find a summary of actions we are taking to help ensure we are lowering COVID-19 risk as much as possible while also allowing our swimmers and patrons to enjoy the water. We are:

- Promoting healthy hygiene practices, such as: encouraging all staff and members to stay home if they are unwell, wash their hands frequently, cover coughs and sneezes, wearing cloth face coverings when not in the water
 - Cloth face coverings <u>should not be placed</u> on children younger than 2 years of age, anyone who has trouble breathing, or is unconscious, incapacitated, or otherwise unable to remove the cover without assistance.
- Increasing cleaning, disinfection within our facilities by: Bathrooms will be cleaned entirely and disinfected daily by a professional cleaning person. We will be disinfecting frequently touched surfaces every 2 hours such as sinks, toilets, door handles as well as handrails and ladders in the pool area including slide and diving board, etc. We are keeping the windows and doors opened in the bathrooms to keep fresh air circulating. Members using JLSC provided chairs will be required to disinfect the chair before and after use. Disinfectant spray bottles will be available in the Lifeguard shack. If preferred, members can bring their own chairs. Hand sanitizer spray bottles will be out on the pool deck for members to use as necessary. Members will not be allowed in the Member room or the Lifeguard shack to reduce exposure.
- Encouraging social distancing when possible by laying out chairs 6 feet apart on the pool deck. Stickers will be on the pool deck as a guide for social distancing. Groups of family members may keep their chairs together but must keep 6 feet away from another family. Members may use

the grass area to place chairs to maintain social distancing. Members are encouraged to stay 6 feet apart when standing in line standing, standing/swimming in the pool and sitting in the Pavilion. Picnic tables will be 6 feet apart in the grassy area and should be disinfected by Members before and after use. When grilling, members will disinfect the handle before and after use and only one family/group at a time should cook on one grill. If disinfectant is not visible, please ask the lifeguard for a spray bottle. JLSC will not be providing utensils for grilling, members will need bring their own.

• Ensuring equipment is not shared. Use of JLSC provided equipment is prohibited including but not limited to noodles, kick boards, and toys, etc.. Members will need to bring their own towels and goggles and are encouraged to not share such items. If items are left at the pool, they will be discarded. There will be no lost and found this year. Playground equipment in the baby pool area will not be set up for use.

In the event someone gets sick, we have plans in place to isolate and call 911 for emergency help and will work with local health officials. If you have a specific question about this plan or COVID-19, please ask JLSC Board Member for more information. We look forward to seeing you. Now, let's dive in and have fun!

Thank you, and stay healthy,

JLSC Board